
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE

April 29, 1993    Hearing Room D 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 30-31

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Eldon Johnson, Chair Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen,
Vice-Chair Rep. Lee Beyer Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Michael Payne Rep. Bob
Repine Rep. Hedy Rijken Rep. Charles Starr Rep. Bob Tiernan Rep. John
Watt Rep. Cynthia Wooten

STAFF PRESENT:          Marilyn Johnston, Committee Administrator Janet
McComb, Committee Administrator Debbie Schieno, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 2170 - Work Session HB 2018 - Work
Session HB 2914 - Work Session HB 2112 - Work Session SB 235A - Work
Session SB 460  - Work Session HB 2266 - Work Session HB 2968 - Work
Session HB 2305 - Work Session
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TAPE 30, SIDE A

003    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Calls the meeting to order at 11:23 a.m.

007    MOTION:  REP. REPINE moves HB 2170 back to the Labor
Subcommittee.

VOTE:  Hearing  no  objection,  the   motion  carries.  Reps.  Rijken,

VanLeeuwen and Wooten are excused.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2914

017    REP. REPINE:  Outlines HB 2914 (EXHIBIT A).

044  MOTION:  REP.  BEYER  moves  HB 2914  to  the  Floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

WORK SESSION ON SB 235

058    REP. RIJKEN:  Outlines SB 235 (EXHIBIT B).

069  MOTION:  REP.  REPINE  moves  SB  235  to  the  Floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all  members present vote AYE. Rep. Watt is



excused.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2018

080  REP. WOOTEN:  Outlines HB 2018 (EXHIBIT C)  and copies  of the
Statutes (EXHIBIT D). -Suggests a  letter  be drafted  by  the Chair  to
 the Appropriations

Committee asking that the lottery dollars requested in these bills are

acted on positively and expeditiously by the Appropriations Committee.

108    REP. TIERNAN:  Questions regarding the lottery and the dollar
amounts.

REP. WOOTEN:  Outlines sections of the bill.

138    REP. REPINE:  Explains the intent of the letter.

170  MOTION:  REP. WATT  moves  HB 2018,  as  amended, to  the
Appropriations Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2112

194   REP.   WOOTEN:   Outlines  HB  2112   (EXHIBIT  D).   Speaks   to
the hand-engrossed HB 2112 (EXHIBIT E).

217  MOTION: REP.  WATT moves  HB 2112, as  amended, to  the Floor with 
a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

WORK SESSION ON SB 460

230    REP. WOOTEN:  Outlines SB 460 (EXHIBIT F). 249   MOTION:  REP. 
WATT  moves  SB  460   to  the  Floor  with  a  do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2266

250    REP. RIJKEN:  Outlines HB 2266 (EXHIBIT G).

354   MOTION:  REP.  WATT  moves  HB 2266  to  the  Floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion carries. REPS. PAYNE and TIERNAN

vote NO.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2968

370    REP. NAITO:  Outlines HB 2968 (EXHIBIT H).

TAPE 31, SIDE A

001    REP. NAITO:  Continues to outline HB 2968



081   MOTION:  REP.  WATT  moves  HB 2968  to  the  Floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, the motion carries.  REP. PAYNE votes NO.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2305

094    REP. WOOTEN:  Outlines HB 2305 (EXHIBIT I).

125   MOTION:  REP.  WATT  moves  HB 2305  to  the  Floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation.

VOTE: In a roll call  vote, all members present  vote AYE. Rep. Rijken

is excused.

143    CHAIR JOHNSON:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:03 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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